
                                                                                
 

 

December 2017  Board Memo 

 

To: Board of Trustees 

 

From: Karen Liebschwager, Athletic Director 

 

CC: R. Sauer, Superintendent; Moss Strong, Principal 

 

Date: November  2017 

 

Re: M.S. Activities Director Report October       

 

 

 

Our 1st Session of Winter Sports are nearing the end.      

 

Basketball: 

7th Girls-Gavin Parker and his team finished the season 3-8.  They lost their first game of the 

tournament to McCain by 1 point, they gave it their all and came up short.  But they made lots of 

improvements during the season.  Mike Frank and his team ended the season with their first 

WIN!  They went 1-9 this season, but the record doesn’t show how much they grew during the 

season.  Great Job Girls! 

 

8th Girls-Raymond Smith and his team are in round 2 of the end of season tournament.  They 

played Weiser on 12/4 and beat them 30-35, this was a big win for them as Weiser beat them 

twice during the season.  On 12/6 they will play McCain in the semi-finals, we wish them luck.  

 

Wrestling: 

Ryan Nash is finishing up his wrestling season on December 9th with Districts in Payette.  He 

has had a great season this year.  We wish them luck. 

 

Go Trojans 

 


